
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 

In the matter of the Petition of  )     
Missouri-American Water Company for ) File No.: WO-2020-0190 
Approval to Change an Infrastructure System )   
Replacement Surcharge (ISRS) )   

 

NOTICE 

COMES NOW Missouri-American Water Company ("MAWC"), by and through the 

undersigned counsel, and, as its Notice, states as follows to the Missouri Public Service 

Commission (“Commission”): 

1. On November 17, 2021 (effective January 2, 2022), the Commission issued its 

Order on Remand wherein it ordered that MAWC provide a refund in the total amount of $19,172 

to its Rate A customers in St. Louis County.  The refund was to begin on January 2, 2022, on a 

“per customer” basis (and be completed no later than March 31, 2022).  This one-time bill credit 

was to be in the amount of $0.06 per St. Louis County Rate A customer (as was rounded up).  

MAWC completed the application of the refund to customer accounts in February 2022.1    

2. The Response to Order Directing Filing filed on October 20, 2021, further 

explained that MAWC had filed a request for Private Letter Ruling (PLR) with the Internal 

Revenue Service in light of the Court action in this matter.  MAWC received the requested PLR 

on April 12, 2022.  That PLR is attached hereto as Appendix A.  Appendix A has been identified 

as Confidential in accordance with Commission Rule 20 CSR 4240-2.135(2)(A)5.   The PLR 

indicates that a normalization violation does not exist for MAWC under the circumstances 

described therein.  

 
1 There were 178 customer accounts that had been closed.  The total amount refunded was $20,122.36. 



WHEREFORE, MAWC respectfully requests that the Commission consider the 

information provided herein.  

  Respectfully Submitted, 

 Timothy W. Luft, MBE #40506 
Dean L. Cooper  MBE #36592 Corporate Counsel 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 I hereby certify that a copy of the above and foregoing document was sent via  
electronic mail on this 25th day of April, 2022 to: 
 
Karen Bretz Marc Poston 
Staff Counsel’s Office Office of the Public Counsel 
karen.bretz@psc.mo.gov opcservice@opc.mo.gov 
staffcounselservice@psc.mo.gov  
  
  
 

 
 


